Minutes of the Planning Committee of
Goodworth Clatford Parish Council held at 7.00pm in the meeting room at the St Peters Church
Date of Meeting: Monday 9th June 2025
Present:
	Councillors
	Clerk
	Members of the public

	Fiona Cross 
Claire Henderson
Henryk Kwiatkowski
Ian Platt
	E Attwood
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Introduction
The Chair welcomed all members to the meeting.

25150 Apologies for Absence – None
 
25151 Public Participation – A resident ask for an update on the Water Tower Planning application which has not been decided by TVBC yet.

25152 Declarations of Interest - None

25153 Resolved: That the minutes of the Council Meeting of the Parish Council held on the 22nd May 2025 be confirmed and signed as a true record of the meeting.
[bookmark: _Hlk106127642]25154.1 Planning – 25/00799/FULLN Land to the West of Romsey Road Winchester Road Goodworth Clatford. Installation of substation comprising of customer and DNO compound and associated infrastructure, POC mast, new access off Romsey Road (A3057) underground cable between the substation and adjacent solar Farm, septic tank and landscaping.
Resolved:  Parish Councillors have no objection to this application but had the following comments
· The current access is deemed much safer instead of the proposed new one which will also result in a loss of hedgerow.
· The permissive footpath outside the fencing links up with the bridleways at the opposite end of the field and so is frequently used by dog walkers and residents. 
The PC would hope that TVBC will provide a condition that the footpath is retained. 
· The PC are confused by whether trees are going to be felled and the consultee is under the impression that no trees are going to be felled however it is noted that  the new cable route will require the removal of mature trees between Romsey Road and Winchester Road’ together with some woodland trees.  Clarification will be requested from TVBC.
 25154.2 23/02105/CMAN Erection of Sludge Storage Facility at Land to the East OF Cowdown Lane just south of A303.
Resolved: Parish Councillors agreed to continue to object with the application with the following comments.
· Fullerton (SWA) does not have the capacity for the additional waste that will be rerouted. This has already been highlighted by TVBC in a recent application Land at Barrow Hill.
· The PC have strong objections to movement of traffic via Cowdown Lane, which is the shortest route and felt no lorry driver will choose a longer route;  is not a suitable route for HGVs  
· The PC request a minor change to the entrance/exit of the plant with the installation of a curved wall of approx 20 degrees towards the A303 would make it impossible to turn right out of the facility. 
25155 Planning infringements - None
Date of next meeting – (14th July TBC)
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